

TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE.

Arlington Planning Department, 730 Mass Ave, Arlington MA, c/o Daniel Amstutz.

Date:

August 19, 2021.

To:

Select Board.

From:

Transportation Advisory Committee.

Subject: Appointment of New At-Large Member

Memorandum.

As Chair of the Arlington Transportation Advisory Committee, I respectfully request that the Select Board approve the nomination of Tycho Nightingale and appoint him to full membership on said committee. Mr. Nightingale has been an associate member of TAC since the Fall of 2019 and was nominated by a unanimous vote by fellow committee members. He has been a resident of Arlington and involved member of the community since 2002, and he wishes to expand his volunteer role on TAC. He has a Master of Science in Electrical Engineering from the University of Rhode Island, and he is currently working as a Senior Principal Software Engineer at Dell EMC.

Once appointed, Mr. Nightingale will fill Howard Muise's at-large seat as Mr. Muise wishes to resign as a full member of the TAC. Fortunately, Mr. Muise has agreed to continue to serve on the TAC as an associate member of the committee.

Thank you for your consideration of this nomination.

Submitted by: Laura Swan, Chair. Transportation Advisory Committee.

OFFICE OF THE SELECT BOARD

STEPHEN W. DECOURCEY, CHAIR DIANE M. MAHON, VICE CHAIR JOHN V. HURD LENARD T. DIGGINS ERIC D. HELMUTH



730 MASSACHUSETTS AVENUE TELEPHONE 781-316-3020 781-316-3029 FAX

TOWN OF ARLINGTON MASSACHUSETTS 02476-4908

September 7, 2021

Tycho Nightingale Arlington, MA 02474 tycho@pobox.com

Re: Appointment: Transportation Advisory Committee (Associate Member to Full

Member)

Dear Mr. Nightingale:

As a matter of the standard appointment procedure, the Select Board requests that you attend a virtual meeting of the Select Board conducted by remote participation, on Monday, September 13, 2021 at 7:15 p.m.

It is a requirement of the Select Board that you join this virtual meeting. This will give the Board an opportunity to meet and discuss matters with you about the area of activity in which you will be involved.

Information which includes the link to the meeting will be available at the bottom of the Select Board Agenda as well as on the Town Calendar when the meeting is posted Thursday, September 9th by 7:00 p.m.

Please contact this office by e-mail, lcosta@town.arlington.ma.us, if you have any questions.

Thank you.

Very truly yours, SELECT BOARD

Marie A. Krepelka Board Administrator